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The following consultative comments are offered in the spirit of continuous improvement.  They are not related to AACSB International accreditation standards or the accreditation recommendation.

The Peer Review Team (PRT) believes that the School of Business Administration (SBA) has created programs to achieve student success, and to integrate programs both internally and in collaboration with other academic units, that should be more clearly defined as a leadership position, and source of regional and even national reputation.  The SBA’s response to the needs of its region have created programs that can form the basis for a more complete and compelling strategic plan than currently exists.  Such a plan would include a vision of where the School wants to be in 10-15 years (e.g., “nationally known for programs leading to student success”), perhaps a specific stretch goal leading to the vision that can focus efforts over the next 5-10 years, a clear set of priorities with measurable goals, and initiatives for achieving these goals.  Fundraising efforts can then be focused on funding the priorities.  The Dean and Development Director would benefit from a crisp, clear statement about the strategic direction of the school.  The new CIBRE initiative is a step in that direction.

The PRT encourages the SBA to incorporate separate mission statements, learning goals, and assessment methods for each of its academic programs.  While the PRT commends the spirit of continuous improvement that has evolved around assurance of learning, learning objectives and rubrics are being used across the many courses and in an inconsistent manner.  The process needs to be standardized to reduce sources of variation in the assessment.  Finally, multiple raters are needed for each assessment to increase reliability.

The SBA has made significant progress in providing better research support for its faculty.  Programs to reward faculty for publications in targeted journals, summer funding, course releases, and travel have all made faculty feel supported in terms of research.  An important next step will be securing a commitment from the University for a sufficient number of Graduate Assistants to support the faculty’s research.  The PRT also noted a potential source of conflict between the desire of the Board of Visitors for faculty to engage in highly applied research and the emphasis of the CIBRE center, versus the University’s new Carnegie classification and the SBA’s policy to reward faculty for publications in top academic publications.  

Many business schools across the country have implemented differential tuition for both undergraduate and graduate programs.  The PRT recommends that the SBA pursue differential tuition to better support academic programs and its initiatives focused on student success.  Funding is needed for adequate staff for recruiting and advising students, and for supporting programs such as ACHIEVE and SBA Scholars.

Finally, the PRT encourages the SBA to consider a cohort system for its MBA program, which can add clarity to admissions strategies and faculty scheduling.  Perhaps most importantly, cohorts make student schedules predictable – a particularly valuable attribute for working professionals – and build networks that will serve students well beyond graduation.  The SBA could consider making one of these cohorts fully or partially online as well.
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